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802 Smyth Road
Ottawa, ON
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Tuesday, June 19, 2007
Dear Rachel,

I cannot tell you how surprised and pleased I was to receive your card and note. Thank
you for your “congratulations”, Yes, my partner, Philippe Hebert (Phil) and I decided to
celebrate our 30" anniversary by getting married which took place on April 1,2006. We
really enjoy living in Ottawa because we have some very good friends here and there is a
lot to do. I could go to the theatre every night because there is always something
happening. We have many festivals, two orchestras, a lot of theatre and of course, I
attend as much dance as I can afford.

I did not know anything about a memorial for Margaret but I am pleased to learn that
something nice was done for her. She was a wonderful person and will greatly missed by
all of us. She certainly was a hard worker for dance and without her encouragement and
dedication there probably would not be an Alumni.

When I joined the company I was 22 going on 14, now [ am 72 going on 22.

Even though you and I are the same age, 72, the big difference is there is no way that I
could dance again. I sometimes have a hard time walking. Now it is time for me to say
“congratulations” to you. I have always said that you could stop dancing but you can
never stop performing and I am sure you enjoyed being out there again.

Now think about this - on September 7, 1957 you, me, Fred Strobel, Elizabeth Woolen,
George Walker, Charles Zerney and Benjamin Harkarvy arrived from New York at the
old airport in Winnipeg. We were met by Kathleen Richardson who drove us to the
Houston Bay Company building where we had lunch in the Paddlewheel. Remember
that? It will be 50 years this coming season that we arrived and started dancing at 322
Smith Street. There were only 6 performances that season but we did CBC TV, Toes in
Tempo after the ballet season ended and Rainbow Stage after that. Remember Ben quit
the company in the middle of the season and Arnold took over but Ben came back to do
the television shows. Jim Clouser has also joined the company by then. I have many
many wonderful memories of those days and because of that I am planning to visit
Winnipeg, just for old time’s sake, in October. I want to see the new season of the RWB,
a lot of old friends and the performances. I will write to Andre and tell him what I am
doing and ask if I can watch some rehearsals. October10 also marks the 37" year since I
retired from the stage so that is something else to celebrate. I am also going out to Banff
on 27 and 28 to celebrate the 60" anniversary of the dance programme. It will give me a
chance to see Brian and Annette and hopefully, a lot of other dance friends. Are you
going to that?

Thank you again for your card and note and I really look forward to seeing you in
October.
Lots of Love,

S
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